Teacher Preparation Committee–MINUTES

October 22, 2008 (9-10 am); AS 12

Present: Pat Burn, Elizabeth Dahab, Karin Griffin, Karen Hakim-Butt, Deborah Hamm, Jeff Jarvis, Susan Leonard-Giesen, Trini Lewis, Lynn Mahoney, Dan O’Connor, Carol Riley, Steve Turley, Susan Zwiep 

I. Updates on Current State of CA Education/Teacher Education Programs and Budget Situation–Carol Riley [time certain, 9:00 am]

An overview of the credential center was given.  The credential center handles all credential candidates (CED and in other colleges, out of state, out of country candidates).  New program allows center to approve credential applications online. This has shifted the workload of processing applications for CCTE to the field (CSULB) but it has reduced the time to process applications from 10 months to 10 days.  Center works with approximately 2000 students annually.   

Carol provided an overview of the Commission on Teacher Credentialing.  A new credential type has been approved in Special Education.  The Communication Development credential is a teacher credential similar to the current speech pathology specialists program.

There is new legislation to allow an extension of the induction requirement for those candidates who do not find employment immediately after graduation to prevent preliminary credentials from expiring.  Carol offered to return after January to give an update.  

II. Approval of Minutes (2/19/08)–our March meeting was cancelled, so we must still approved old minutes

Both 2/19/08 and 9/5/08 were approved.

III. Clarification of Questions and Updates Regarding TPA/National Accreditation–S. Turley 

We are 99% sure that the NCATE focus visit will be 11/14-11/17.   Steve will let us know when dates are confirmed.

IV. Committee Composition–role/necessity for community representative? What is current composition and should it be revisited?–S. Gomez-Zwiep & S. Turley

We are still awaiting confirmation as to whether a community representative is required or recommended.  Committee members are requested to consider recommendations for the “type” (K-12 district personnel, community college faculty) who might serve in this position.

V. New Business

There was some confusion for most of us when we tried to find the meeting location.  It was brought to our attention that the room numbers in the building have been changed but notification regarding new room numbers has not been forthcoming.  We will clarify and notify the committee about the location of the next meeting.

VI. Next Meeting: November 19, 2008 (9-10 am); AS 112 

Submitted by: Susan Zwiep

